DECATUR COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES- JANUARY 18, 2023

The Decatur County Redevelopment Commission regular meeting was opened at 5:35 pm by President Don Schilling at the Decatur County Courthouse.

County RDC members present were President Don Schilling, Brian Keith, Chris Bower, Todd Mauer, Matt Miller and Danny Peters.

Others present: Todd Houk-Decatur County Highway, Bryan Robbins- EDC

Minutes of the meeting from December 21, 2022 were read and approved unanimously.

Don Schilling opened up election of officers for 2023.

Don Schilling was nominated for President, elected by acclamation. Danny Peters was nominated for Vice-President, elected by acclamation. Brian Keith nominated for Secretary, elected by acclamation.

Todd Houk, Decatur County Highway Superintendent spoke to the Board about bridge replacements and about grants that are available. He listed 2 bridges on Old US 421, 1 bridge on Vandalia Road, which outside the EDA, and 1 bridge on Frontage Road. He spoke about the 80/20 split using Federal Aid funding. The Board generally agreed to help fund the projects within the EDA and on Old US 421, as the Board had previously funded the repaving of the entire road.

Don presented invoices from GM Management for work on the County Highway Garage in the amount of \$139,984.51, and Strand Engineering for \$20,980.00. Chris Bower motioned to approve both invoices, Matt Miller- second. Approved unanimously.

Bryan Robbins with the EDC spoke briefly about Honda and their community involvement.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for February 15, 2023 at the Courthouse at 5:30 pm.

With no further business, Chris Bower motioned to adjourn, Danny Peters- second, meeting adjourned at 6:20 pm.

Approved:	
	President
Attest:	
	Secretary